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Meeting Notes from 7th April 

A very small group met last night at The Coach Hotel, another trial venue. We were pleasantly 

surprised when our meals arrived together at around 7pm so that was a first. The meals were 

substantial, very nice and a reasonable price. We met in the function room behind the 

reception desk – suitable for up to 30 people. We dispensed with our Art show debriefing due 

to the number of apologies so we had a catch up with all the various activities since our last 

meeting on 15th March prior to the Art show. The Art show debriefing will happen after Easter.  

Apologies: Marg & David George, Gavin Birch, Steve Ennor, Steve Latimer, Bob Fry, Frank 

Molinaro, Judith Lightfoot, Leanne Liao and Tony Mooney, Don Kinnear.  

President’s Report:  

• Congratulations everyone on the Art show and particularly to Chair Kevin Hall 

who put in a lot of hours to get it into being. More on that in a couple of weeks. 

There is a good article in the April edition of the Warrandyte Diary about the 

Art show as well as an advertisement stating the show and raffle winners.  

• Tunstall Market:  Well done for a good market Steve, Louise and Bob Mc K 

and all who were there to help.  

• I paid tribute to the Op Shop committee after the recent accident - especially 

Judith and the girls who were involved with the food preparation for the Art 

show – they continued on in spite of the disaster the day they were preparing 

food for our opening night  Also to Bob McK, Bob F and Rob, Judith and the 

volunteers who put in time to clean and tidy the shop ready for reopening. 

Great spirit of volunteerism and resilience.  

• Defibrillator training – free from Balmoral first responders at the Footy club 

rooms. Would do it again if needed. 15 people attended with a nice lunch.  

• District Conference: was successful, nobody from our club attended.  

• Changeover night is looming fast: need suggestions as to venue.  
 

  

 

A NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT 
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Other Reports:  

Warrandyte Riverside Market – in spite of a number of stall holders cancelling due to covid it 

was a very successful market. 

Tunstall Market: again very successful – Louise is in the process of tweaking the roster and 

needs to use email to circulate it on the months when we are not meeting so often (such as 

this month with Easter disrupting our usual meeting nights). Steve Latimer is working on the 

dividers for the trailer to make it easier for the signs to be stored and taken out in sequence. It 

is stressed that putting out the signs needs two people as it is heavy work.  

Warrandyte Community Association: held a function last Sunday which Rob Edwards 

attended along with 5 local councillors and many others from Warrandyte organizations. Rob 

is very happy that there was some very positive feedback about Rotary on the day – 

especially about the Art show and our presence with volunteers for the W R Market. This is all 

good for our image in the local community.   

Youth: Pippa Birch said the schools are starting to get their activities up and running now – 

WHS is holding it’s presentation day in May this year so Pippa is hoping to attend. Some 

Rotary district Youth activities were online and it was felt that they lose impact that way as the 

students need the face to face socialization that programs traditionally allowed.  

Venue – ongoing. Rob Edwards will make contact with the Warrandyte Hotel in the hope we 

can hold our meeting next week there on 

Tuesday because next Thursday is the 

day before Easter and not convenient for 

a meeting.  

 

         

 

Rob received a gift from absentee 

Steve Latimer – anyone who was at the 

WR Market will understand it – I won’t 

embarrass Rob with the details – 

suffice it to say it is an Emergency 

Parking Brake! We all enjoyed the joke.  
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 UPCOMING PROGRAM 

Day and Venue  
TBA 

  
Due to Thursay being the day 

before Easter the scheduled day is 
not convenient for most members. 
We will try to hold the meeting next 
Tuesday – you will be notified via 

email. Apologies for the changes – 
it is a difficult time for our club not 

having a permanent home yet. 
Patience is required.   

 
 

Club Meeting next week:  
 
APOLOGIES TO ROB EDWARDS PLEASE  
 
Guest Speakers: 
 
Helene and Peter Brown from the Rotary Club of 
Tavenui in Fiji will talk about the damage created 
by cyclone Winston on one of the islands in the RC 
Tavenui’s district – and subsequent landslides 
which destroyed a school which had been newly 
rebuilt after the cyclone.  
Helen and Peter are visiting family in Melbourne so 
it will be a pleasure to welcome them to our club 
and hear about Rotary in Fiji.  
 
Chair: Ian Thomlinson 
Property: TBA  
Cashier: N/A  
 

TBA  
Club Meeting  
 

TBA  Club Meeting  
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DEFRIBRILLATOR TRAINING SESSION  
 
Last week, Jim Fella P.C S.C. Paramedic Community Support Coordinator and Bev. 
Conlon, Ambulance Community Officer from Balmoral, conducted a training session 
for us at the Warrandyte Football Club rooms. The Football rooms were donated free 
of charge also. 
 
The presentation was very informative and of great knowledge to us all. Having the 
defibrillator donated to us is a huge advantage to the businesses at the bridge end of 
town.       
 
As told to us the machine tells you what to do, and in fact it does just that, but with 
no training at all it was somewhat daunting. 
 
After Bev and Jim demonstrated the machine, I think everyone in attendance will 
now be more confident in case they should ever have to use one. Judging by the 
questions and requests to “have go”, I feel that the team would be more than 
pleased with the turn up and the response from everyone there.” 
 
After speaking to the team when they returned home, they indicated that they would 
be pleased to do it again if we should want another lesson. 
 
Judith Lightfoot.  
 
 



 
The Rotary Club of Warrandyte Donvale (Inc) 

Club Bulletin  

         

 


